SUBMITTAL TO THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

%
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ITEM: 3.24
(ID#12811)

MEETING DATE:

Tuesday, June 09, 2020
FROM: SUPERVISOR KAREN SPIEGEL:

SUBJECT: SUPERVISOR KAREN SPIEGEL: Launch of the Riverside County Non-Profit
Assistance Fund to Provide Financial Support to Local Non-Profits Impacted by
the COVID-19 Pandemic - All Districts ($5 MILLION - FEDERAL FUNDING)

RECOMMENDED MOTION:

1. Provide financial support to local non-profits impacted by the COVID-19 Pandemic
through the launch of the Riverside County Non-Profit Assistance Fund;

2. Allocate $5 million in CARES funding to the Inland Empire Community Foundation to
administer the Riverside County Non-Profit Assistance Fund;

3. Reaquire grants be awarded to Riverside County non-profits in the amount of $2,500 to
$10,000 to ensure the viability of the non-profit sector and the community resources in
provides;

4. Ensure that grants are geographically disbursed throughout the county, assists
organizations on the front lines of the community response, advance equity and reach
underserved communities; and

5. Authorize the Director of Housing, Homeless Prevention and Workforce Solutions
(HHPWS) or designee, to execute any and all necessary agreements and documents to
implement and oversee the Non-Profit Assistance Fund.

ACTION:

per¥isor Karen Spiegel, Vice-Chairwgfhan 5/2020

MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

On motion of Supervisor Spiegel, seconded by Supervisor Washington and duly carried
by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the above matter is approved as recommended.

Ayes: Jeffries, Spiegel, Washington, Perez and Hewitt
Nays: None Kecia R. Harper

Absent: None Clerk of the Board
Date: June 9, 2020 By: @Mlg_ﬁayyw
XC: BOS-Dist. 2, HHPWS Deputy
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SUBMITTAL TO THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE,
STATE OF CALIFORNIA

BACKGROUND:

The COVID pandemic has triggered unprecedented levels of unemployment and economic
disruption which has resulted in devastating consequences for residents living in poverty or
teetering on the brink. Thousands of Riverside County residents have sought public and
community services to meet their basic needs and for assistance in navigating various
community systems. This need for assistance has taxed not only our public systems of care but
also the community network of care provided by the non-profit sector. Our local non-profits are
now facing significant financial issues stemming from dramatic increases in service provision,
loss of revenue and loss of volunteers. As we work to provide interventions to support our local
business community, we must also work to support the non-profit sector which has continued to
provide invaluable community services during the pandemic.

Per the State of Nonprofits in the Inland Empire issued in April 2020, there are currently 7,511
non-profits registered in Riverside County and 5,331 non-profits who recently filed tax returns.
These non-profits generate a combined revenue of $3.7 billion and represent 5% of the county’s
Gross Domestic Product (GDP). In addition to revenue, non-profits like businesses also
generate jobs. Per the Bureau of Labor Statistics (BLS), there were 69,419 non-profit
employees in the Inland Empire. Non-profits play a critical role not only in community services
but also in our local economy as businesses.

To support the Riverside County non-profit sector we recommend establishing a Non-Profit
Assistance Fund to provide small scale grants ranging from $2,500 - $10,000 to local non-profits
to assist with general operating expenses. The goal of these grants is to provide unrestricted
financial assistance to support the daily operations of these organizations. We also recommend
a portion of the funding (5%) be earmarked for technical assistance to support non-profits who
require additional assistance. We estimate that we can serve more than 400 non-profits with
these grants. Grant applications will be funded based on location, size of the agency, financial
need and the direct impact of COVID on the agency’s operations. The funding parameters will
also strive to advance equity and meet the needs of underserved communities.

The Inland Empire Community Foundation (IECF) currently administers a regional fund to
support non-profits providing direct services related to COVID. This fund is currently operated
under the umbrella of the IE Funders Alliance in an effort to leverage a variety of foundational
funding and to ensure funds are equally distributed. We recommend that the Inland Empire
Community Foundation administer the Riverside County Non-Profit Assistance Fund to build on
existing efforts and resources. Streamlined grant applications will be available online and will
be widely marketed to the non-profit community. Additional efforts will be made to outreach to
very small non-profits operating community pantries and meal distribution services. Staff
proposes implementing the program July 1st and allowing for a 30 day application period.
Based on this timeline, funds will be disbursed in mid-late August to allow time for application
review. The proposed grant program and timeline will allow for these critical funds to be
distributed within 90 days of Board approval.
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Riverside County Board of Supervisors
Request to Speak

Submit request to Clerk of Board (right of podium), Speakers are
. entitled to three (3) minutes, subject to Board Rules listed on the
reverse side of this form.

SPEAKER’S NAME: OQ\/\ O{ 'D‘) m ne I

Address:

City: Zip:

3-24
Phone #:

Date: Agenda # <l>

PLEASE STATE YOUR POSITION BELOW:

Position on “Regular” (non-appealed) Agenda Item:

2 g Support Oppose Neutral

Note: If you are here for an agenda item that is filed for “Appeal”,
please state separately your position on the appeal below:

Support Oppose Neutral

| give my 3 minutes to:
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Riverside County Board of Supervisors
Request to Speak

Submit request to Clerk of Board (right of podium), Speakers are
entitled to three (3) minutes, subject to Board Rules listed on the
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Riverside County Board of Supervisors
Request to Speak
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GREATER RIVERSIDE
CHAMBERS OF COMMERCE

The Chamber ... building a stronger local economy

June 8, 2020

The Honorable V. Manuel Perez

Chairman, Riverside County Board of Supervisors
4080 Lemon Street

Riverside, CA 92501

RE: Riverside County Non-Profit Assistance Fund — SUPPORT
Dear Chairman Perez,

On behalf of the Greater Riverside Chambers of Commerce, representing over 1,370 local employers and 110,000
jobs in the Inland Southern California region, I am writing in support of the proposal to establish the Riverside
County Non-Profit Assistance Fund. We appreciate your leadership and dedication to provide $5 million in
federal CARES Act dollars to this program to help hundreds of local non-profit organizations.

COVID-19 has presented financial challenges for business organizations across a broad spectrum. However, non-
profit organizations have been disproportionately impacted, as they have generally been left out of most federal
relief packages. As you know, thousands of local non-profit organizations provide essential services such as youth
programs, food security, business services, community advancement, healthcare, as well as assistance to some of
the region’s most vulnerable populations.

The investment in this new fund will go a long way in ensuring the stability of these critical non-profits, keeping
employees on payroll and allowing these organizations to continue their work to improve quality of life for the

region’s residents.

Again, we applaud your commitment to helping local non-profit organizations in their recovery efforts and look
forward to continuing the partnership to build a stronger local economy.

Respectfully,

President/CEQO

ces Members, Riverside County Board of Supervisors
George Johnson, Executive Officer, Riverside County

CR/as

3985 University Avenue, Riverside, CA 92501 + Phone: (951) 683-7100 » Fax: (951) 683-2670

www.riverside-chamber.com
£ 3. 29




From: Andrew Sall <asall@riverside-chamber.com>

Sent: Monday, June 8, 2020 3:49 PM

To: District 4 Supervisor V. Manuel Perez <District4 @RIVCO.ORG>

Cc: Jeffries, Kevin <Kleffries@RIVCO.0ORG>; District2 <District2 @Rivco.org>; District3 <District3@Rivco.org>; District5
<District5@Rivco.org>; Johnson, George <GAJohnson@RIVCO.0ORG>; COB <COB@RIVCO.ORG>

Subject: GRCC Riverside County Non-Profit Assistance Fund Support Letter

Good Afternoon Supervisor Perez,

On behalf of the Greater Riverside Chambers of Commerce, representing over 1,370 local employers and 110,000 jobs in
the Inland Southern California region, please see the attached letter in support of the proposal to establish the Riverside
County Non-Profit Assistance Fund. We appreciate your leadership and dedication to provide $5 million in federal CARES
Act dollars to this program to help hundreds of local non-profit organizations.

COVID-19 has presented financial challenges for business organizations across a broad spectrum. However, non-profit
organizations have been disproportionately impacted, as they have generally been left out of most federal relief packages.
As you know, thousands of local non-profit organizations provide essential services such as youth programs, food security,
business services, community advancement, healthcare, as well as assistance to some of the region’s most vulnerable
populations.

The investment in this new fund will go a long way in ensuring the stability of these critical non-profits, keeping employees
on payroll and allowing these organizations to continue their work to improve quality of life for the region’s residents.

Again, we applaud your commitment to helping local non-profit organizations in their recovery efforts and look forward
to continuing the partnership to build a stronger local economy.

Respectfully,

Andrew Sall

Governmental Affairs Manager

Greater Riverside Chambers of Commerce
Email: asall@riverside-chamber.com
Phone: (951) 683-7100 ext. 220

Fax: (951) 683-2670

Stay updated 24/7:

288008

“The Chamber...building a stronger local economy"

/% GREATER RIVERSIDE CHAMBERS OF COMMERCE

COVID-19 RESOURCES

% Tools and Tips to Move Your Business Forward During COVID-19 %



From: COB

Sent: Tuesday, June 9, 2020 7:38 AM

To: Andrew Sall <asall@riverside-chamber.com>; District 4 Supervisor V. Manuel Perez <Districtd @RIVCO.ORG>

Cc: Jeffries, Kevin <Kleffries@RIVCO.ORG>; District2 <District2 @Rivco.org>; District3 <District3@Rivco.org>; District5
<District5@Rivco.org>; Johnson, George <GAJohnson@RIVCO.ORG>; Young, Alisa <AYoung@RIVCO.ORG>

Subject: June 9 2020 Item 3.24 Public Comment - Non-Profit Assistance Fund Support (Andrew Sall, GRCC)

Good morning Mr. Sall,

The Clerk of the Board of Supervisors is in receipt of your email and attached letter regarding Non-Profit Assistance
Funding, Item 3.24 (12811) and has included it in the record for June 9, 2020.

Our constituents’ opinions and suggestions are important and valued.

Sincerely,

Sue Maxwell

Board Assistant

Clerk of the Board of Supervisors

4080 Lemon Street, 1%t Floor, Room 127
Riverside, CA 92501

(951) 955-1069 Fax (951) 955-1071
Mail Stop #1010

cob@rivco.org

website: http://rivcocob.org/
https://www.facebook.com/RivCoCOB/

@, TOGETHER, Everybody Counts!
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From: Damien O'Farrell <damien@parkviewlegacy.org>
Sent: Tuesday, June 9, 2020 12:50 PM

To: COB <COB@RIVCO.ORG>

Subject: Cares Act Funds for Non-Profit Businesses

Dear Board of Supervisors,

| tried to call into today’s meeting in support of Supervisor Spiegel’s recommendation for 5 Million in Cares Act Funds for

non-profit businesses.

Apparently there was a significant lag in the “live stream” so the item passed prior to my call.

| regret that | was not able to speak to you then, but am now writing to simply say “Thank You.”

For what it is worth, | am including the bullet points that | would have covered on the phone below.

My name is Damien O’Farrell. | serve as the CEO of Parkview Legacy Foundation and am a resident of District 2.
I'm calling in support of Supervisor Spiegel’s Recommendation and with appreciation for it.
Nonprofit businesses uniquely exist entirely to serve the community rather than financial stakeholders.
As the recent UCR Center for Innovation study shows:

o They employee a significant amount of our residents,

o Bring significant investments into our region,

o Provide incredible returns on the investments made into their work,

o And do important work efficiently and effectively to address issues that would likely otherwise fall on the

shoulders of government.

Their work is essential and while many businesses had to unfortunately shut down during this crisis, many non-profit
businesses had to pivot their services and step up to do even more than before, but with threatened funding
sources.
Now that we are moving into recovery, many non-profit businesses are facing very uncertain futures and
desperately need this support to continue their service to all of us.
A notable difference between non-profit/community benefit businesses and for-profit businesses is that the
business model for most doesn’t include or allow for selling things to customers for revenue.
So while for profit businesses who open will hopefully start seeing revenues come in the door, non-profit businesses
depend on contracts that have been threatened and support from donors who have been financially hurt in this
crisis.
These funds are so terribly needed at this time and appreciated.
Thank you also for suggesting that they be managed and distributed by the community who understand the needs
best.
Thank you for your leadership.

Sincerely,

Damien O’Farrell,

President and CEQO
Parkview Legacy Foundation
833-943-0003

3 7



From: Maxwell, Sue

Sent: Tuesday, June 9, 2020 3:17 PM

To: George Johnson (GAJohnson@RIVCO.0ORG) <GAJohnson@RIVCO.ORG>; Young, Alisa <AYoung@RIVCO.ORG>;
District 4 Supervisor V. Manuel Perez (District4d@RIVCO.ORG) <Districtd@RIVCO.ORG>; District2
<District2@Rivco.org>; District3 <District3@Rivco.org>; District5 <Districts@Rivco.org>; Supervisor Jeffries - 1st District
(district1@rivco.org) <district1@rivco.org>

Subject: June 9 2020 ltem No 3.24 Late Public Comment - Cares Act Funds for Non-Profit Businesses (Damien
O'Farrell_Parkview Legacy Foundation)

Good afternoon,
Forwarding a Public Comment received late via COB for your review.

Thank you kindly,

Sue Maxwell

Board Assistant

Riverside County Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
(951) 955-1069 Fax (951) 955-1071

cob@rivco.org

website: http://rivcocob.org/
https://www.facebook.com/RivCoCOB/

: B, TOGETHER, Everybody Counts!

- ooy |ECounts.org

From: COB

Sent: Tuesday, June 9, 2020 2:59 PM

To: Damien O'Farrell <damien@parkviewlegacy.org>

Subject: June 9 2020 Item No 3.24 Public Comment - Cares Act Funds for Non-Profit Businesses (Damien
O'Farrell_Parkview Legacy Foundation)

Good afternoon Mr. O’Farrell, |
Thank you for emailing your comments to the Clerk of the Board of Supervisors.

It's unfortunate you weren't able to sign up in advance to speak at today’s Board Meeting via teleconference; however,
please be assured that your comments and opinions are important and valued, and will be shared with 2nd District
Supervisor Karen Spiegel and all District Supervisors.

With best regards, and please stay safe and well,

Sue Maxwell

Board Assistant

Clerk of the Board of Supervisors

4080 Lemon Street, 1%t Floor, Room 127
Riverside, CA 92501

(951) 955-1069 Fax (951) 955-1071
cob@rivco.org

website: http://rivcocob.org/
https://www.facebook.com/RivCoCOB/

T ), TOGETHER, Everybody Counts!
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NOTICE: This communication is intended for the use of the individual or entity to which it is addressed and may contain information that is privileged, confidential and exempt from
disclosure under applicable law. If the reader of this communication is not the intended recipient or the employee or agent responsible for delivering this communication to the intended
recipient, you are hereby notified that any disseminatien, distribution or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify
us immediately by reply email or by telephone and immediately delete this communication and all its attachments.



GREATER RIVERSIDE
CHAMBERS OF COMMERCE

The Chamber ... building a stronger local economy

June 8, 2020

The Honorable V. Manuel Perez

Chairman, Riverside County Board of Supervisors
4080 Lemon Street

Riverside, CA 92501

RE: Riverside County Non-Profit Assistance Fund - SUPPORT
Dear Chairman Perez,

On behalf of the Greater Riverside Chambers of Commerce, representing over 1,370 local employers and 110,000
jobs in the Inland Southern California region, I am writing in support of the proposal to establish the Riverside
County Non-Profit Assistance Fund. We appreciate your leadership and dedication to provide $5 million in
federal CARES Act dollars to this program to help hundreds of local non-profit organizations.

COVID-19 has presented financial challenges for business organizations across a broad spectrum. However, non-
profit organizations have been disproportionately impacted, as they have generally been left out of most federal
relief packages. As you know, thousands of local non-profit organizations provide essential services such as youth
programs, food security, business services, community advancement, healthcare, as well as assistance to some of
the region’s most vulnerable populations.

The investment in this new fund will go a long way in ensuring the stability of these critical non-profits, keeping
employees on payroll and allowing these organizations to continue their work to improve quality of life for the

region’s residents.

Again, we applaud your commitment to helping local non-profit organizations in their recovery efforts and look
forward to continuing the partnership to build a stronger local economy.

Respectfully,

Cindy Roth

President/CEO

cc: Members, Riverside County Board of Supervisors
George Johnson, Executive Officer, Riverside County

CR/as

3985 University Avenue, Riverside, CA 92501 » Phone: (951) 683-7100 « Fax: (951) 683-2670

www.riverside-chamber.com
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From: Andrew Sall <asall@riverside-chamber.com>

Sent: Monday, June 8, 2020 3:49 PM

To: District 4 Supervisor V. Manuel Perez <District4 @RIVCO.ORG>

Cc: Jeffries, Kevin <Kleffries@RIVCO.ORG>; District2 <District2@Rivco.org>; District3 <District3@Rivco.org>; District5
<District5 @Rivco.org>; Johnson, George <GAJohnson@RIVCO.0ORG>; COB <COB@RIVCO.ORG>

Subject: GRCC Riverside County Non-Profit Assistance Fund Support Letter

Good Afternoon Supervisor Perez,

On behalf of the Greater Riverside Chambers of Commerce, representing over 1,370 local employers and 110,000 jobs in
the Inland Southern California region, please see the attached letter in support of the proposal to establish the Riverside
County Non-Profit Assistance Fund. We appreciate your leadership and dedication to provide $5 million in federal CARES
Act dollars to this program to help hundreds of local non-profit organizations.

COVID-19 has presented financial challenges for business organizations across a broad spectrum. However, non-profit
organizations have been disproportionately impacted, as they have generally been left out of most federal relief packages.
As you know, thousands of local non-profit organizations provide essential services such as youth programs, food security,
business services, community advancement, healthcare, as well as assistance to some of the region’s most vulnerable
populations.

The investment in this new fund will go a long way in ensuring the stability of these critical non-profits, keeping employees
on payroll and allowing these organizations to continue their work to improve quality of life for the region’s residents.

Again, we applaud your commitment to helping local non-profit organizations in their recovery efforts and look forward
to continuing the partnership to build a stronger local economy.

Respectfully,

Andrew Sall

Governmental Affairs Manager

Greater Riverside Chambers of Commerce
Email: asall@riverside-chamber.com
Phone: (951) 683-7100 ext. 220

Fax: (951) 683-2670

Stay updated 24/7:

28808

“The Chamber...building a stronger local economy"

[4GREATER RIVERSIDE CHAMBERS OF COMMERCE

COVID-19 RESOURCES

* Tools and Tips to Move Your Business Forward During COVID-19 %



From: COB

Sent: Tuesday, June 9, 2020 7:38 AM

To: Andrew Sall <asall@riverside-chamber.com>; District 4 Supervisor V. Manuel Perez <District4@RIVCO.0ORG>

Cc: Jeffries, Kevin <KJeffries@RIVCO.ORG>; District2 <District2@Rivco.org>; District3 <District3@Rivco.org>; District5
<District5@Rivco.org>; Johnson, George <GAlohnson@RIVCO.0RG>; Young, Alisa <AYoung@RIVCO.ORG>

Subject: June 9 2020 Item 3.24 Public Comment - Non-Profit Assistance Fund Support (Andrew Sall, GRCC)

Good morning Mr. Sall,

The Clerk of the Board of Supervisors is in receipt of your email and attached letter regarding Non-Profit Assistance
Funding, Item 3.24 (12811) and has included it in the record for June 9, 2020.

Our constituents’ opinions and suggestions are important and valued.

Sincerely,

Sue Maaxwell

Board Assistant

Clerk of the Board of Supervisors

4080 Lemon Street, 15t Floor, Room 127
Riverside, CA 92501

(951) 955-1069 Fax (951) 955-1071
Mail Stop #1010

cob@rivco.org

website: http://rivcocob.org/
https://www.facebook.com/RivCoCOB/

. @, TOGETHER, Everybody Counts!
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From: Damien O'Farrell <damien@parkviewlegacy.org>
Sent: Tuesday, June 9, 2020 12:50 PM

To: COB <COB@RIVCO.ORG>

Subject: Cares Act Funds for Non-Profit Businesses

Dear Board of Supervisors,

| tried to call into today’s meeting in support of Supervisor Spiegel’s recommendation for 5 Million in Cares Act Funds for

non-profit businesses.

Apparently there was a significant lag in the “live stream” so the item passed prior to my call.

| regret that | was not able to speak to you then, but am now writing to simply say “Thank You.”

For what it is worth, | am including the bullet points that | would have covered on the phone below.

My name is Damien O’Farrell. | serve as the CEO of Parkview Legacy Foundation and am a resident of District 2.
I'm calling in support of Supervisor Spiegel’s Recommendation and with appreciation for it.
Nonprofit businesses uniquely exist entirely to serve the community rather than financial stakeholders.
As the recent UCR Center for Innovation study shows:

o They employee a significant amount of our residents,

o Bring significant investments into our region,

o Provide incredible returns on the investments made into their work,

o And do important work efficiently and effectively to address issues that would likely otherwise fall on the

shoulders of government.

Their work is essential and while many businesses had to unfortunately shut down during this crisis, many non-profit
businesses had to pivot their services and step up to do even more than before, but with threatened funding
sources.
Now that we are moving into recovery, many non-profit businesses are facing very uncertain futures and
desperately need this support to continue their service to all of us.
A notable difference between non-profit/community benefit businesses and for-profit businesses is that the
business model for most doesn’t include or allow for selling things to customers for revenue.
So while for profit businesses who open will hopefully start seeing revenues come in the door, non-profit businesses
depend on contracts that have been threatened and support from donors who have been financially hurt in this
crisis.
These funds are so terribly needed at this time and appreciated.
Thank you also for suggesting that they be managed and distributed by the community who understand the needs
best.
Thank you for your leadership.

Sincerely,

Damien O’Farrell,

President and CEO

Parkview Legacy Foundation
833-943-0003
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From: Maxwell, Sue

Sent: Tuesday, June 9, 2020 3:17 PM

To: George Johnson (GAJohnson@RIVCO.0ORG) <GAJohnson@RIVCO.0ORG>; Young, Alisa <AYoung@RIVCO.ORG>;
District 4 Supervisor V. Manuel Perez (District4 @RIVCO.ORG) <District4@RIVCO.ORG>; District2
<District2@Rivco.org>; District3 <District3@Rivco.org>; DistrictS <Districts@Rivco.org>; Supervisor Jeffries - 1st District

(district1@rivco.org) <district1@rivco.org>
Subject: June 9 2020 Item No 3.24 Late Public Comment - Cares Act Funds for Non-Profit Businesses (Damien

O'Farrell_Parkview Legacy Foundation)
Good afternoon,
Forwarding a Public Comment received late via COB for your review.

Thank you kindly,

Sue Maxwell

Board Assistant

Riverside County Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
(951) 955-1069 Fax (951) 955-1071

cob@rivco.org

website: http://rivcocob.org/
https://www.facebook.com/RivCoCOB

®, TOGETHER, Everybody Counts!

© Waeneg  |ECOunts.org

From: COB

Sent: Tuesday, June 9, 2020 2:59 PM

To: Damien O'Farrell <damien@parkviewlegacy.org>

Subject: June 9 2020 Item No 3.24 Public Comment - Cares Act Funds for Non-Profit Businesses (Damien
O'Farrell_Parkview Legacy Foundation)

Good afternoon Mr. O'Farrell,
Thank you for emailing your comments to the Clerk of the Board of Supervisors.

It's unfortunate you weren't able to sign up in advance to speak at today's Board Meeting via teleconference; however,
please be assured that your comments and opinions are important and valued, and will be shared with 2nd District
Supervisor Karen Spiegel and all District Supervisors.

With best regards, and please stay safe and well,

Sue Maxwell

Board Assistant

Clerk of the Board of Supervisors

4080 Lemon Street, 1% Floor, Room 127
Riverside, CA 92501

(951) 955-1069 Fax (951) 955-1071
cob@rivco.org

website: http://rivcocob.org/
https://www.facebook.com/RivCoCOB/

%, TOGETHER, Everybody Counts!
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NOTICE: This communication is intended for the use of the individual or entity to which it is addressed and may contain information that is privileged, confidential and exempt from
disclosure under applicable law. If the reader of this communication is not the intended recipient or the employee or agent responsible for delivering this communication to the intended
recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify
us immediately by reply email or by telephone and immediately delete this communication and all its attachments.
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